
4. WATERLOO ROAD – PARKING RESTRICTION RR 8937

Officer responsible Author
City Streets Manager Paul Burden, Community Engineer

Corporate Plan Output:  Road Markings and Signs

The purpose of this report is to seek the approval of Council to install a parking
restriction on Waterloo Road (collector road).

A request for a parking restriction has been received from the shopkeepers in the small
block of shops on Waterloo Road, Islington.

With the exception of the hairdressers (at the end of the block), the shops rely on regular
turnover of the available kerbside parking spaces.  This is often compromised by clients
of the hairdresser who can occupy the carparks for extended periods.  Apparently the
hairdresser has spoken to the clients but the problem has persisted.

The concerns of the shopkeepers can be addressed by installing a ten minute parking
restriction along the frontage of the dairy and fish and chip shop, leaving the area
outside the hairdresser unrestricted.  The hairdresser has agreed to this.

Recommendation: That the parking of vehicles be limited to a maximum of ten minutes
at any time on the north side of Waterloo Road commencing at a point
95 metres west of the Gilberthorpes Road intersection and extending
21 metres in a westerly direction.

Chairperson’s
Recommendation: That the officer’s recommendation be adopted.


